
 
PacNW Soccer Club 

Club Monthly Meeting Minutes 

November 8, 2017 

6:00 PM – Starfire Upstairs Meeting Room 
 

1.  Club Updates:  John Wilson, President 

a) USSDA West Region Showcase – Recap letter from Leighton:   

This last weekend I went with the 2004-2005 DA to the Western Regional Showcase.  It was a 

great experience for our players, coaches, and myself as the director.  Our style of play was very evident.  

The National team scouts and US Soccer Federation scouts and Seattle Sounders DA coaches gave great 

feedback and were impressed.  I wouldn’t be surprised if some of our boys get national team camp 

callups.  There is definite room for improvement.  I came away with a renewed focus on problem solving 

exercises for training and pregame warm-up. 

Both set of teams had long delay in flights due to the weather and showed maturity as a team to 

overcome that.  Some highlights were the 2005 boys beating the LA Galaxy academy 3-0 and the 2004 

DA beating the San Jose Earthquakes 2-1 and winning all 3 matches with great PacNW Style of play. 

2004 USSDA 2005 USSDA 

3-0 Win over Real Colorado U14 2-2 Tie with Ballistic United SC U13 

2-1 Win over San Jose Earthquakes U14 3-0 Win over LA Galaxy U13 

2-1 Win over Albion Soccer Club U14 0-3 Loss to Albion Soccer Club U13 

 

b) PacNW-OSA Partnership 

i. We are very excited to announce this 1 year trial partnership that offers our 

club a unique opportunity to demonstrate a continuum of play from U8 through 

NPSL and WPSL (men’s and women’s semiprofessional leagues) 

 

c) Managers Gifts – Hopefully everyone has ordered their managers gift.  If you have not, 

please talk to John after the meeting. 

2. Winter Classic Update – Todd Johnson 

a) Entry deadline is in a couple of weeks.  All PacNW teams have been entered.  Managers 

should have received an alert saying your team has been entered, please contact Todd 

at execdir@pacnwsc.org, if you have not received that. 



b) 240+ teams are already entered, with registration deadline a few weeks away. 

c) Due to the new 21 game RCL schedule, teams playing the first weekend of Winter 

Classic may have an RCL game scheduled that weekend. Please remember that your RCL 

schedule is fluid and can be moved.  If you are playing the first weekend of winter 

classic, you will have an open weekend on the weekend of  MLK.  The state association  

will be sending out a reminder to all RCL teams. 

3. Registrar’s Update: Robin Hatuamaki. 

a) High school boys State Cup teams have been entered.  Roster freeze is Dec. 30th.  

Schedule should be out Dec. 6th.  Robin will be sending out more information. 

b) High School Girls – Mangers please let Robin know if you have anyone that has left the 

club or is out on long term injury so that she can adjust your roster. 

4. Raffle Ticket Handout – Missi Wilson, Raffle Coordinator. 

• Each family will sell 10 tickets.  $20/ticket. 

• Packets include tracker.  Please mark for each person, how many tickets they sold and 

how much money collected.   

• Tickets are distributed to the oldest player in the family. 

• Tickets must be turned into the team raffle rep. by Jan 4th.  Money must be into Missi by 

Jan. 9th in order to be eligible for the incentives. 

• If anyone wants more tickets, email raffle@pacnwsc.org. 

• The raffle is how we generate money for our financial aid program and equipment. 

5. Q&A/Open Forum 

• Socks and shorts should match per referees.  This may be an issue with black socks/no 

black shorts and blue short/no blue socks. 

 

Next General Membership Meeting:  Tuesday, Dec. 12th, 2017.  6:00 PM in the Starfire Upstairs Meeting 

Room. 

mailto:raffle@pacnwsc.org

